
 

 

As per Article XVðSection 10; Board of Directors of the 
Constitution and By-Laws of Canandaigua American Le-
gion Post 256.  The Annual Corporation Meeting will be 
held on the third Thursday in the month of October, called 
to order at 7:30pm.  The meeting shall be called to order 
within 15 minutes of the appointed time.  Should a quorum 
of thirteen (13) members not be present, the meeting shall 
be adjourned for the lack of a quorum. 

The meeting is scheduled for Thursday October 20, 

2016, to be convened at 7:30 PM.  

At this meeting we will elect members to the Board of Di-
rectors, receive a Corporation financial report, and transact 
any and all other business which may come before the 
meeting. 

The three year terms of Gary Mott and Heather 
Schuessler expire as of October 20, 2016.  Each posi-

tion shall be voted on individually.  

Members of Canandaigua American Legion Post 256 are 
the only people allowed to attend this meeting.  Member-
ship cards will be checked (either 2016 or 2017). 

If interested in any of these positions, there is a sign -
up sheet posted on the bulletin board in the lounge.  A 
nominating committee of Ron Reynolds, Lloyd Sav-
age, and Mike Stolt has been appointed.  Contact any 
of them if interested in being a member of the Board of 
Directors.  Nominations for any of these Directorships 

may also be made from the floor prior to elections.  

Support your American Legion, Become involved! 

Richard Milton, President  

October 2016 - December 2016 

454 North Main Street Canandaigua, New York 14424 

     585-394-3790      www.alny256.com     post256@alny256.com 

Canandaigua American Legion 

Post 256 Newsletter 

Annual Corporation Meeting Artifact Dedicated(see page 2) 
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From the American Legion Post Commander - Don Grundke  
   

             

 Welcome everyone to Fall, I hope everyone had a good summer.  Many of us have been 
complaining about the heat, but who knows what we will be getting into this winter!  
 I do know that I want to thank Al Krause, and John Cipollina for their hard work and dedica-
tion to put our 911 Memorial Dedication together.  If you didnôt attend, you missed a perfect evening 
(see front cover).  Dozens of Firemen were led by a bagpiper down Main Street, followed by almost 
30 Fire Trucks, local and area Law Enforcement, EMTs, and a fly-over by Mercy Flight.  We dedi-
cated the Memorial Artifact from the Twin Towers, which our own Jerry Luzum worked so hard to 
obtain before his passing, was dedicated to the Fire, Police, First Responders, and Civilians who 
gave their all on that horrific day.         
 Coming into the fall we have Veterans Day coming up on November 11, and we will have a 
ceremony at our Post home starting at 11:00am.  Come support Veterans on that day.  Our annual 
Veterans Dinner will be on Saturday November 12 at the Legion, please watch for details.   
 We are happy to report that we are the first Post in Ontario County to have adopted a Legion 
Riders as part of our Family.  Any Legion, Sons of the American Legion, or American Legion Auxil-
iary member can join, and members from other Posts may join the Canandaigua Legion Riders but 
still retain their membership to their Home Post.  Please help them get started on the right foot and 
support them on October 23rd when they hold their first event, a Chicken BBQ.   
 We have said it before, please provide us with your email address so that we can email vs. 
mail your newsletter and other Legion news.  This helps us save the high cost of printing and post-
age, and at the same time update you on events and news quicker and easier.  Most importantly, it 
allows us to use our funds for Veteran and Family needs, the real reason we exist.   
 We are looking for ideas on what can be done to make our Post Home more active and more 
attractive for you and the Community.  If you have any thoughts or ideas, please put a note in my 
mailbox, or send me a note or letter.  All ideas will be considered, itôs a positive attitude that will 
make our Post grow and prosper.          
 As the next Newsletter will not be coming out until January, I would like to wish everyone a 
Happy Holiday Season.                                                               
         DON GRUNDKE, COMMANDER 

   

It was a perfect evening on September 11, 

2016 as Legion Family members, along with 

dozens of Firemen, Law Enforcement, First Responders, and members of the Community, gathered 

together at Post 256 in Canandaigua to remember 9/11, 2001.  Over 100 stood in silence as the bell 

rang, as remembrances were made, and shots were fired from rifles of the Legionôs Honor Guard. 

American Legion Commander Don Grundke presided over the event, introducing various speakers 

and calling for moments of silence as well as moments of remembrance during the ceremony.  Le-

gion Sgt.-At- Arms Chuck Pelton then uncovered the new Memorial to 911 in the Legionôs Trail of 

Remembrance.  The memorial was created by Legion member Al Krause and others, which con-

tained an artifact, a piece of twisted and burned metal, salvaged from the rubble of the Twin Towers 

on September 11.  Obtaining the artifact was a process that took over three years, and was a labor 

of love and respect spearheaded by recently deceased Past Commander of the Canandaigua 

American Legion Jerry Luzum. 

ά²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ŜǾŜǊȅ ǊŜǎŎǳŜǊ ǿƘƻ ŘƛŜŘ ƛƴ ƘƻƴƻǊΣ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ                                                            

ŜǾŜǊȅ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ǘƘŀǘ ƭƛǾŜǎ ƛƴ ƎǊƛŜŦΦ  ²Ŝ ²ƛƭƭ wŜƳŜƳōŜǊΦέ                George W. Bush 

911 Artifact Dedicated (pictures on page 1)  
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RUMMAGE SALE 
October 14: 9 am to 6 pm,   October 15: 9 am to 12 pm 

$2 per bag sale after 12:00pm on October 15  
 

American Legion Post 256 

454 North Main St. 

Canandaigua, NY  14424 
 

Drop Offs Please on the 13th 

(Use Rear Entrance Door) 
 

Sponsored by the American Legion Auxiliary Unit 256 

Proceeds to support a CT Scanner at Thompson Health  

C h i c k e n   B B Q 
Sponsored by: 

The Canandaigua Post 256 
American Legion Riders 

 

Sunday, October 23rd      11:00am till Gone 
                                                     Canandaigua American Legion, 454 North Main, Canandaigua, NY 

 

Fresh Chicken, Salt Potatoes, Macaroni Salad or Cole Slaw, Roll & Butter 
 

$9.00 in advance (Canandaigua Legion Lounge), $10.00 day of BBQ 
 

Proceeds to help assist Veterans and their families with programs and services to better their lives  
 

???õs: Diane Fowler at 585-260-5154 or fowler6320@gmail.com 



Meetings are the first Tuesday of each month at 2:00pm, and the third Tuesday of each month at 
6:00pm.  Over the summer we held a Veterans picnic on July 21

st
, and the Children and Youth picnic 

on August 20
th
 , which were enjoyed by all who attended.   This officer along with SuZanne Gates, 

the Commander Don Grundke and 1
st
 VP Tom Gates, attended the Membership Workshop on Sat-

urday, August 13
th
 at the LeRoy Post.   

Everyone is responsible for getting new members not just your Membership Chair. 

Recruit a Team for membership 

Send out a post card ahead of phone calls, Do Not call after 9 pm. 

Sign up the whole family 

Create a flash card sales pitch for recruiting. 

Take one program and learn it very well to tell new members about. 

Do you know what the American Legion does? 

Do you know what your Post does thru the years? 

Do you carry a membership application? 

What are you doing to help Vets in your area? 

Do you call a member when they miss a meeting? 

Make your Post a family friendly Post. 

Offer rides to members who do not like to drive. 

Give a respectable new member a reason to belong. 

Thank you!!!  Goes along way. 
                                                                   

This officer along with Barb Saar, Florence Trumbull, SuZanne Gates and Deborah Skivington at-
tended the Fall Conference on Wednesday, September 7, 2016 at the R.I.T. INN and Conference 
Center in Rochester.  It was the first time for SuZanne and Deborah attending a Conference and 
they both learned a lot from it about the committees they will be serving on, as we all did.  The Pro-
grams Action Plan for 2016- 2017 was handed out.  Department of NY Auxiliary President Deborah 
Kryczkowski spoke on her project:   

T.A.P.S. Tragedy Assistance Program for Survivors ï Caring for Families of our Fallen Heroes  

You love someone who served our country, then tragedy hits, and now your loved one is gone.  You 
are a survivor alone with your children; you are trying to figure out what is next.  TAPS provides 
healing and hope to the family and loved ones who have lost a hero in our Armed Forces.  There are 
many meaningful ways you can support and make a significant impact on the children, parents, sib-
lings, spouses, and loved ones as they move forward in their healing journey.  I ask for your gener-
osity for the sake of the survivors left behind to cope when their life changes forever. 

Upcoming events. VAMC - Canandaigua Holiday Gift Shop Sunday, November 20
th
,2016 - 10:00 ï 

3:00 and Monday, November 21
st
, 2016, 10:00 ï 3:00, Volunteers should be there by 9:30 am. 

Check the calendar for other upcoming events. 
         (Auxiliary continued page 5) 
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From the American Legion Auxiliary, Barbara V. Hill, President  



Veteranôs 

Day  

Ceremony 
 

Friday 

November 11 

11:00am 

Veteranôs Day Dinner 
Saturday Nov. 12th 

Cocktails 6:00pm to 7:00pm    Dinner at 7:00pm 
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PAST PRESIDENTS:  Betty Herendeedn, Florence Trumbull, Jeanne Stahl, Edith Robbins, 
Dorothy Waugh, Deborah Dekouski, Rosemary Luzum, Barbara Saar. 
 

GIRLôS STATE (Barbara Saar):  Our delegate to Girlôs State, Megan Korpiel, attended at Brock-
port June 26-July 2.  During the event she was elected Chief Justice-Justice of Appeals. 
 

MEMBERSHIP (Celebrating 50+ Years Membership):   

Eleanor Barry, Suzanne Beeman, Elaine DôAgostino, Nellie Cull, Toni Ferran, Roxane Gilly, Betty 
Howell, Patricia Johnson, Marie McCarthy, Freida Mulheron, Beth North, Ruth Pontera, Edith 
Robbins, Mary Seman, Beverly Safford, Jeanne Stahl, Florence Trumbull, Georgia Wagner. 

2017 Membership cards are in.  Dues can be paid anytime by bringing to the Post Home or mail-
ing to Barbara Saar, 2890 Conifer Drive Apt. 166, Canandaigua NY  14424.   

EARLY BIRD DINNER will be November 17th from 5:00 to 7:00.  2017 Dues paid by November 
11 entitle you to a free dinner.  Please bring your paid membership card. 
 

NATIONAL SECURITY COMMITTEE  (Rosemary Luzum):   23 members spent 46 hours to send 
manufacturing coupons valued at $20,700 to 10 military bases overseas. 
 

LEGISLATIVE (Rosemary Luzum):  Emails concerning a number of issues were sent to Sena-
tors Chuck Schumer and Kirsten Gillibrand and Rep. Chris Collins.  Topics were the Veterans' 
Compensation COLA Adjustment Act, Conscience Protection Act, Upgrading of Social Security, 
funding for National Parks, Veterans First Act, the proposed Personnel and Compensation Cuts 
in the Defense Authorization Bill, an end to the Military "Widows Tax", a need to reform the VA's 
Broken Disability Benefits Appeals Process and the Interior and Environment Appropriations Act 
for 2017. Responses were received from all. 

NOTE:  Rosemary is a member of the Veterans Advocacy Council.  People may let her know of 
any problems they are having with the VA as she can bring it to the group to learn if they can do 
anything to help.  Contact Info: 585-396-1406 

American Legion Auxiliary, (continued from page 4)  

MENU  
Pasta $17  

Chicken French $19  

Prime Rib $22  

Watch for details and 

reservation              

information as the 

date approaches. 
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Ukrainian Delegation Visits Post 256 

 On September 19 a delegation from the Ukraine visited Canandaigua as part of an Open World 
Program administered by the U.S. State Department through Rochester Global Connections. With an on-
going war and conflicts in the Ukraine and limited current services to Veterans, the group was focused on 
how the United States provides care and services to their veterans. 
 The group spent the morning at the Canandaigua VA Medical 
Center learning what services and programs the Federal Government 
provides, as well as the latest treatment options for Veterans with 
PTSD.  Their other goal in coming to Canandaigua was to get a broad 
overview on how Americans in general support veterans, the role of 
Service Agencies and the Community, and how local government pro-
vides for veteran health and family needs.    
 A working luncheon was provided at the Canandaigua Ameri-
can Legion after their morning sessions at the VA.  Facilitated by Past 
Canandaigua Sons Commander Gabe Cinquegrana, the afternoon 
was spent discussing how the Legion and the Community supports our 
Veterans.  In attendance from the American Legion were 1st and 2nd 
Vice Commanders Tom Gates and Andy White; Auxiliary President Barb Hill along with members Jeanne 
Stahl and Barb Saar; Phelps Post 457 Legion Member and Ukrainian Advocate Bob Hussar.  After an 

Overview of the Legion structure, how it is funded, and itôs 
role in the Community, Legion Family members dis-
cussed the many activities conducted in support of Veter-
ans, services provided, and the important role Veterans 
have in helping other Veterans.    
 Also in attendance were representatives from the 
VA, Deputy Ontario County Administrator Brian Young, 
along with Veterans Service Agency Director and Past 
256 Commander Jeremy Marshall.  Town Supervisor 
Pam Helming and Canandaigua Mayor Ellen Polimeni 
completed the contingent of panelists.  All stressed the 
importance of the VA in the Community, as well as the 
support Veterans have from the County, Service Agen-
cies, and many Community partners.   

 Major-General V. Havrylov, Military Attacheô at the Ukrainian Embassy in Washington DC, thanked 
everyone for sharing ideas and practices, and assisting the Ukrainian people and government in increasing 
its services to Veterans.  He stated that the role model of service to Veterans is that of the United States, 
and he is pleased that 
this partnership has 
been created.  Before 
departing, the group 
was given a tour by 
Gabe of the Trail of 
Remembrance and 
new 911 Memorial. 
 Thanks to all 
who participated, to 
Mike Bucher and his 
staff for the great 
lunch, and to the Can-
andaigua American 
Legion for hosting the 
event. 


